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City of Fayetteville, Arkansas 
 

Legislation Text 

113 West Mountain Street 
Fayetteville, AR 72701 

(479) 575-8323 

 

File #: 2024-1658 

 
Fleet Re-Fueling Island Canopy Replacement 
 
A RESOLUTION TO APPROVE A BUDGET ADJUSTMENT IN THE AMOUNT OF $49,341.00 
FOR THE CONSTRUCTION, REPAIR AND REPLACEMENT OF THE FLEET FUEL CANOPY AT 
THE HAPPY HOLLOW COMPLEX 
 
WHEREAS, on April 23, 2022 a Recycling and Trash Collections driver damaged the fleet fuel canopy 
at the Happy Hollow Complex rendering the canopy unsafe necessitating its removal; and 
  
WHEREAS, the Fleet Division is moving forward with an upgrade to the Happy Hollow Complex 
electronic fuel tracking, inventory and processing system and the canopy needs to be reinstalled to 
safeguard this new equipment; and 
  
WHEREAS, the canopy will also provide employees with protection from the elements while refueling 
their equipment. 
  
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 
FAYETTEVILLE, ARKANSAS: 
  
Section 1: That the City Council of the City of Fayetteville, Arkansas hereby approves a budget 
adjustment in the amount of $49,341.00, a copy of which is attached to this Resolution, for the 
construction, repair and replacement of the Fleet Fuel Canopy at the Happy Hollow Complex.         
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CITY COUNCIL MEMO 
2024-1658 

 
MEETING OF FEBRUARY 6, 2024 
 
TO: Mayor Jordan and City Council 

THRU: Ross Jackson, Jr., Fleet Operations Superintendent 

FROM: Peter Nierengarten, Environmental Director 

DATE: 
 

SUBJECT: Fleet Re-Fueling Island Canopy Replacement 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Approval of a budget adjustment in the amount of $49,341 for the construction, repair and replacement of the 
fleet fuel canopy at the Happy Hollow Complex 
 
BACKGROUND: 
On April 23, 2022, a Recycling and Trash Collections driver damaged the fleet fuel canopy at the Happy 
Hollow Complex.  The damage rendered the canopy unsafe necessitating its removal.   
 
DISCUSSION: 
The Fleet Division is moving forward with an upgrade to the Happy Hollow Complex electronic fuel 
tracking, inventory and processing system.  The canopy needs to be reinstalled to safeguard this new 
equipment.  Additionally, the canopy will provide employee protection from the elements while refueling 
their equipment.    
 
BUDGET/STAFF IMPACT: 
Replacement of this canopy was not included in the 2024 Recycling and Trash Collections budget, 
therefore a budget adjustment is necessary.    
 
ATTACHMENTS: SRF (#3), BA (#4) 
 


